Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES

     




       November 21, 2013 

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: 

2.0  MINUTES: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of the November 14, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -    

November 25th – Reminder Department Heads payroll is due today.  

November 28th – The Town Hall will be closed for Thanksgiving 

November 29th – Tree lighting at the bandstand 6:30PM Christmas Carols, hot chocolate and tree lighting festival. 

November 30th – Christmas Craft Fair will be held at the Washington Elementary School 

November 30th – 10AM-2PM Washington Open Houses stop by and visit all of the Town Buildings the Center Station (on Lempster Mtn Road) Police Station and the Town Hall 

December 3rd- Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

December 5th – 6:30PM Public Hearing for the purchase of the Hamill property 

Did you Know?  

The tax bills are in the mail. Although the selectmen have held the line or reduced taxes for the past 4 years, time has caught up. There is an equalization factor that the town has to maintain, within limits approved by Department of Revenue, the difference is between the assessed property value and the market value. The Town was exceeding the maximum limit and the Department of Revenue required the town to perform a statistical evaluation of all town property. As a result the total value of the town dropped about 13%. If that happened uniformly, the mil rate per thousand would not change much. The good news is most of the lakefront property has held its value. The bad news is people with lakefront property (who’s evaluation did not decrease as much as others) will probably see an increase in their tax bill. The tax rate is set in coordination with the Department of Revenue and the only portion of the tax rate that the Selectmen can set is the Town portion. When the latest increase of $2.37 was approved by the Selectmen they looked at random properties picked four and published the tax changes on each property for past four years and none exceeded the 2009 amount of tax. If you have questions the assessor’s are at 603-495-3074 and are in on Thursdays. 

The Master Plan Survey was sent to all property owners this year vs. just resident. The response has been about 25% of the 1300 sent out. Although the survey committee still has to conduct various working groups to address additional issues, not on the survey, the data is in. The selectmen will be asking for this compiled data to be distributed as soon as practical. Their estimate is sometime in December. Thanks for participating. 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 None 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 


4.1 Michael Pon, representing The Villager called to ask Dagesse to pass along the new tax rate and for comparison last year’s information. Dagesse sent him over all that he asked for. Pon then called and asked for a Selectman’s opinion. Eaton phoned him and answered his questions. 


4.2 Lynda Roy requested a application to rent the lodge. Dagesse provided her with one. 


4.3 Pat Liotta came in to ask Dagesse about snow removal at the Library for the winter, cracks at the base of the stairway repair is needed and to have the salt bucket next to the stairs removed and have new salt placed there. Dagesse to discuss with Thayer.  Liotta also thanked Dagesse for getting the light outside the library fixed by PSNH. 


4.4 Joe Tapp came in to ask Dagesse questions regarding a fence an abutter put up. It appears to him that the fence is on his property and he had questions for the Selectmen regarding State laws. Dagesse called LGC for the property owner and found that no state law exists for setback requirements for fences. He also asked about the Police Department if he wanted to remove the abutter’s fence.  Dagesse told Tapp that this is a civil issue and told Tapp that he could bring the issue up with the Selectmen on Thursday.  Marshall and Dagesse will bring it to the Planning Board. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Michelle Dagesse: 


5.1.1. Sent over the tax rate to The Villager. 

5.1.2. Reported that she is continuing to work on getting a quote for health insurance. 

5.1.3. Printed up a request for funds from the Trustees of the Trust Funds and requested that the Selectmen sign the paperwork. The Selectmen signed the letter and Dagesse forwarded it to the Trustees. 


5.1.4 Reported that she is working on the budget. 

5.2 Chief Marshall: 

5.2.1.  Reported that he picked up a snowmobile and trailer. 

5.3 Ed Thayer: 


5.3.1. Discussed budgeting for next year. 


5.3.2. Put off the PSNH meeting until December. 


5.3.3. Reported on a logging operation on Deer Valley Road, the property owner will be posting a bond. 

7:30PM Marshall motioned to move to a non-public session due to a welfare issue. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

7:36PM Marshall motioned to revert to a public session and to seal the minutes due to a welfare issue. Eaton seconded the motion, all voted in favor. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1  Lola Allen phoned to ask for a application to rent the lodge. Dagesse sent her one. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1  Email from a property owner requesting the Selectmen/ Welfare office remove a lien on his home so that he may participate in a deed in lieu of his property. – Forward to Russell  

7.2 Approval for Operation to Gordon Walton, TM#21-018 Dole Schoolhouse Road and John Pasieka, TM#07-052 North Main Street. – Filed 

7.3 Invoice for town checks. – Approved and forward to bookkeeper

7.4  State of New Hampshire Board of Tax and Land Appeals in re: Public Service Company of New Hampshire and NH Electric Cooperative, Inc. – Filed 

7.5 Southwestern Community Service funding requesting to the Town of Washington- Filed for budgeting. 

7.6 Approval for Construction to Chris Mohr, TM#14-366, Coolidge Drive – Filed 

7.7 Letter from Graham and Graham P.C. informing the town of their services. – Filed 

7.8 Application from Laurie Bennett for the use of the lodge on December 22, 2013. – See 9.3 

7.9  Application from Laura Heselton for the use of the lodge on November 30, 2013- See 9.4 

7.10 Application from Washington Congregational Church for the use of chairs/tables from the lodge- See 9.5 

7.11 BAS Census suspended for 2014- Filed 

8.0Old Business
8.1 Eastman and Marshall installed the television at the lodge this week.

8.2 The Selectmen met with Schwartz, Atkins and Moser this afternoon and discussed the latest cost estimates for the proposed Safety Complex. The conceptual plans were reviewed and the Selectmen presented some alternate phased approach ideas that were discussed and the Safety Complex members are going to discuss these ideas with other committee members and the architect and engineer. They will come back to the Selectmen shortly.  

8.3 A local electrician replaced the floodlights outside the Town Hall between the building and the police department. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 All of the Town employees thank the Senior Group for another outstanding Thanksgiving feast.  It was greatly appreciated. 

9.2 The Board of Selectmen and all of your Town employees wish everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving.  

9.3 Eaton motioned to approve the application for Laurie Bennett the use of the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion, all voted in favor. 

9.4 Marshall motioned to approve the application of Laura Heselton for the use of the lodge. Eaton seconded the motion, all voted in favor. 

9.5 Eastman motioned to approve the application of the Washington Congregational Church for use of tables and chairs from the lodge for the upcoming Christmas Craft Fair. Marshall seconded the motion, all voted in favor. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $10,226.33 and vendor checks in the amount of $19,040.94 November 21, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn Marshall seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 







